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NOTICE OF INTENT TO ADOPT A
MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION

Copeland Creek Trail to Crane Creek Regional Park Project

A Mitigated Negative Declaration (MND) for the following project has been prepared through the 
Planning Division of the City of Rohnert Park pursuant to the guidelines and procedures for 
implementation of the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA).
PROJECT DESCRIPTION:  The Copeland Creek Trail to Crane Creek Regional Park project (proposed 
project) comprises segments of a paved, multi-use trail facility that connects the eastern end of the 
Copeland Creek Trail on the Sonoma State University campus located on the west side of Petaluma 
Hill Road to Crane Creek Regional Park. The proposed project includes designs for a new crosswalk 
and traffic signal at the intersection of Petaluma Hill Road and Laurel Drive on the Sonoma State 
University campus. A new paved multi-use trail would connect the east end of the crosswalk at 
Petaluma Hill Road to an existing water tank access road, which would include designing and 
constructing a pedestrian/bicyclist bridge crossing Copeland Creek. The proposed project would also 
provide a multi-use, Class 1 trail from the eastern end of the water tank access road connecting to 
Crane Creek Regional Park along with a single-track hikers-only trail that would provide access to the 
top of a knoll on the project site.
PROJECT LOCATION: The proposed trail would be located in Sonoma County, constructed on land 
owned by the City of Rohnert Park (APN 047-132-038) located on the east side of Petaluma Hill Road 
across from Sonoma State University. The crosswalk would be constructed on Petaluma Hill Road 
adjacent to the east of Sonoma State University.
PUBLIC COMMENT:  Comments on this document will be received from January 10, 2020 through 
February 10, 2020.  A copy of the proposed MND and Initial Study are available for public review at 
the City’s Development Services Department at 130 Avram Avenue, Rohnert Park, California. 
Comments may be submitted in writing to the City of Rohnert Park Deputy City Engineer, Vanessa 
Garrett, at 130 Avram Avenue, Rohnert Park, CA  94928-2486.
The MND is also available on the City’s website, which can be accessed at www.rpcity.org. Additional 
information may be obtained by contacting Planning Division Staff at (707) 588-2231.0719_NOI.pdf

To unsubscribe to this newsletter, please go to:

mailto:Scott.Morgan@OPR.CA.GOV
mailto:Christine.Asiata@OPR.CA.GOV
mailto:Charissa.Martinez@opr.ca.gov
https://www.rpcity.org/city_hall/administration/city_clerk/notices_and_public_hearings/public_notices
http://cityofrohnertpark.hosted.civiclive.com/UserFiles/Servers/Server_3037789/File/Planning/Public%20Hearing%20Notices/0719_NOI.pdf


https://www.rpcity.org/newsletter/one.aspx?
objectId=12612425&targetId=165453&contextId=3683074&action=unsubscribe

https://www.rpcity.org/newsletter/one.aspx?objectId=12612425&targetId=165453&contextId=3683074&action=unsubscribe
https://www.rpcity.org/newsletter/one.aspx?objectId=12612425&targetId=165453&contextId=3683074&action=unsubscribe

